The Masconomet School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) works to promote and protect the health, wellness and safety of all students.  The Council works in collaboration with Tri-Town Council, Tri-Town School Union, our families and our communities to collect and analyze data.  Based on the conclusions drawn, SHAC advises all interested shareholders by providing information, making recommendations for new or revised policies, and suggesting additional programming in order to enhance existing school curricula and services.


SHAC (SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL) MINUTES
May 10, 2019
Attendance:  P. Bullard, S. Burt, J. Daileanes, K. DiNardo, C. Dixey, K. Lyons, C. Murphy, Meredith Shaw,  K. Trevenen
Updates:

TTC and The Coalition-Meredith reported final coalition meeting nest week, YRBS data subcommittee will report results to School Committee May 22nd, and 6th Grade fun night is May 15th.  A community Mental Health Conference with speaker Judge Broderick and panel of community agency representatives including Karen from Masconomet was held this past Saturday.  Karen and Meredith will meet and discuss further opportunities with Nan’s Project (one of the agencies represented). Meredith offered to connect with Mass. Partnerships for Youth and provide information to them regarding this agency as possible resource. YAAB board has been very busy, goal is to provide education to students as well as fun community events.   The HS chapter 84 has a variety of promotional, educational material on vaping that they plan to blanket the school with and planning family movie night for mid-June.  
Masconomet-GST Speaker Skylar Baylor presentation on May 8th for both MS and HS students.  Speaker discussed personal story of gender transition and well received among students.   Patty reported SEPAC meeting discussed student transition from grades 6-7 and 8-9 can be difficult for students to navigate, particularly for those on 504’s and IEP’s.  Parents feel biggest challenges are around expectations of self-advocacy and executive functioning expectations. Increase in communication between and within various disciplines (schools, grades, health, special education coordinators) identified as one area that could make this transition easier.  Karen reported that plans were already in place for the new Health Services Director to attend medically related IEP and 504 meetings during this transition time.  Patty reported plans to increase communication between coordinators as students transition, and states the common student/parent access point on Masco website (deadline end of school year) should both help to smooth that transition.  Steve and Karen reported on Region 3 Tabletop Exercise earlier this week, DPH and Masco have MOA to use school facility as State Emergency Dispensing Site for the Tri-Town in the event of biohazard attack or pandemic situation.  Initial plan has been developed and group of local, state and school officials will continue to review and revise.  Superintendent reported budget passed in Topsfield, town meetings in Boxford and Middleton are scheduled for next week.  Principals sent letters out this week regarding recent school violence.  Letters were well done, speaking directly about the tragedies and the steps Masco takes to help keep their children safe while at school. Kevin and Patty presented the Panorama survey that the school will be doing in several weeks. The survey will measure SEL and culture in grades 3-12 and this first round will give important baseline data. Kevin reports large grant obtained for SEL and project-based professional development that will begin on July 1st. 
Wellness policy-Kevin reported policy has been approved and available on district website.  
Green Team-reported much progress, meeting biweekly and working on many different aspects.  Facility budget approved, Doug will order recycle stations July 1. Environmental Club students received composting grant for $3000 that will cover supplies for first year. Carrie reports that the café will be eliminating all Styrofoam next year.  The vision of the Green Team is to have the program up and running for the beginning of the school year and provide ongoing education to students and staff.  Long-term, this program should save money in addition to being environmentally responsible. 
Action Items:

Vaping Diversion Programs-much discussion around vaping and addiction, need for more education and resources to help students and families in lieu of discipline only unanimously agreed upon by council.  Council plans to research current, available programs, and develop and implement a Vaping diversion program for both MS and HS students next year. 
Review of Achievements/Goals for next year-refer to attached End of Year report for more information.
No June Meeting
Relax and enjoy your summer and see you next year!
